INFORMATION PROTECTION (2010)
Status:



Ongoing

Jurisdiction:


Federal

Body Responsible:

St. John’s, to be expanded province wide where possible
Description of Reform:
The Provincial Court is aware that many of the records in its custody are considered open and public information, though there are certain records containing sensitive personal information that must remain confidential and not accessible to the general public and media. With this in mind, the Information Management Division has identified and updated some of the existing Information Protection (IP) practices. All filing cabinets and shelving systems that contain records are located behind security doors in all areas of the Court, and records classified as highly-sensitive are stored in limited-access vaults. A new onsite locked shredding bin policy was implemented in October 2010 in St. John’s, and all records slated for destruction are shredded onsite by a bonded, private shredding company. The forthcoming pilot implementation of the TRIM records management system will also enhance IP practices by allowing records access to be assigned to appropriate users only, and by beginning to steer the courts away from the use of shared network drives. IP guidelines and their application to all court centres will be formalized and included in an IM Policies and Procedures manual that will be developed in 2011/2012. 
